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Subject: Various Roadway and Pedestrian Improvements Project - Notice of
Completion

Date: September 9, 2025

Submitted By: Kristen Van Groningen, Associate Civil Engineer

David Mohlenbrok, Community Development Director

Department: Community Development

Recommendation:

Adopt a Resolution of the City Council of the City of Rocklin Accepting the Public Work Known
as the Various Roadway and Pedestrian Improvements Project, Approving the Notice of
Completion, and Authorizing and Directing the Execution and Recordation of Said Notice on
Behalf of the City.

Background:

The Various Roadway and Pedestrian Improvements Project consisted of multiple projects,
with overlapping trades of work, packaged together to streamline staff resources and utilize
economies of scale for better pricing. The projects are listed below:

Blue Oaks Boulevard Pedestrian Signal (Project No. 50177)

A new pedestrian signal was installed on Blue Oaks Boulevard, at the open space areas, to
connect existing multi-use pathways that terminate at Blue Oaks Boulevard.

Sierra College Boulevard Widening (Project No. 50164
Southbound Sierra College Boulevard was widened between Schriber Way and Dominguez
Road, a six-foot-wide sidewalk installed, and traffic signal safety enhancements performed.

Uncontrolled Crosswalk Enhancements: Crest Drive at Valley View Elementary Pedestrian
Improvements and Enhanced School Zones Project (Project No. 50158)

Crosswalk enhancements on Crest Drive at Valley View Elementary School included new
Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) curb ramps, rapid rectangular flashing beacons
(RRFBs), pedestrian push button assemblies, and high-visibility crosswalk markings; also
included were updated school zone signage and pavement markings at ten school locations.

On May 14, 2024, the City Council awarded a construction contract to Central Valley
Engineering and Asphalt, Inc., (Resolution No. 2024-110) for $1,389,069.00, with contingency
($207,898.75) for a total cost of $1,596,967.75.



The City’s Engineering Division has completed final inspections and found the work to be
complete and in accordance with the plans and specifications. The project is now ready for
acceptance.

Fiscal Impact:
There is no direct fiscal impact associated with the staff recommendation.

ATTACHMENTS:
1. Resolution
2. Resolution Exhibit 1 - Notice of Completion with Exhibits A, B, and C


https://legistarweb-production.s3.amazonaws.com/uploads/attachment/pdf/3578963/1._Resolution.pdf
https://legistarweb-production.s3.amazonaws.com/uploads/attachment/pdf/3573700/2._Resolution_Exhibit_1_Notice_of_Completion_-_Exhibits_A__B__and_C_Maps.pdf
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